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Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday  15th January 2004 at 7pm    

Present:  Cllrs J Stevens (Chairman),  O Smith (Vice-Chairman), R  Gee,

K Mison, D Neal, J Smith, L Stevens,  R Warmington,.  Clerks - M Shinn & L Warmington , approximately 20 parishioners and 2 members of the press. 

1. Apologies: Cllr. P Daniels  
2. Register of members interests:  Cllr. O Smith declared she has received notification about planning application SE/03/3986/P as have all residents of Nethergate Street.  As her property is not adjacent to or backs onto this site it was felt no declaration of interest necessary.
3. Minutes of  previous meeting 12th December 2003 :  There were no amendments and acceptance of these minutes was proposed by Cllr. J Smith, seconded by Cllr. O Smith and carried unanimously. 
4. Parishioners question time/Police Report:  There were a number of comments from the parishioners present regarding planning application  SE/03/3986/P.  Questions asked were whether the Parish Council have any vested interest in this project and Chairman explained that we do not as the land on which the mast is proposed does not belong to the Council.  There were a number of people very concerned about the close proximity to the Primary School of the mast and the fact that although there were no facts to confirm that these masts did pose a health risk there was also nothing definitive to say that they did not.  There were also concerns about the conservation area and the fact this mast would be within the conservation area boundaries.  Chairman explained that the Parish Council are just a consultative body and the Borough Council have the power to grant or deny the application.  One parishioner read extracts from the supporting papers submitted with the application which stated that there was nobody from the board of School Governors present at a meeting which had been held with Orange to discuss the plans.  Cllr. R Warmington explained she and another School Governor had in fact been present and the information had been taken back to a full meeting of the School Governing Body.  There was concern that the Parish Council had already made it’s decision to approve the application and Chairman said this could not be done until the application was considered which is on the agenda for this meeting.  Questions were  raised about why the Hermitage Farm application by Orange was turned down when it appeared this one may be approved.  The point was also made that Orange coverage for mobile phones in Clare is actually very good.  One Parishioner  distributed to all Councillors details of the Stewart Report which gives details of health effects of mobile masts.  Another parishioner explained the effects of similar equipment used in the armed forces where there are very tight restrictions on how close people can go to such equipment due to the microwaves level emitted.  Chairman proposed to full Council that in view of the number of parishioners present with concerns about this, consideration of the planning application be moved forward in the agenda and be discussed now.  This was seconded by Cllr. O Smith and carried  unanimously.  Chairman then said that in view of the strong feelings of the public it may be better to defer any comments on this at the present time and have a full public meeting to enable all who wish to have their say to be able to do so.  He suggested that an officer from St Edmundsbury Borough Council be invited to this meeting.  Currently we have until 21st January to make comments to Borough but he is happy to try to persuade Borough to adjourn their meeting until after a public meeting has taken place.  Orange will also be invited to this meeting.  He explained to the public that the meeting will be fully publicised with notices on boards in Clare and something in the local press  if possible.  Chairman said he was impressed by the strong feelings of those attending this meeting and stressed it is also important to encourage the local schools to make representations at a full public meeting.  This meeting should give everyone the opportunity to fully discuss the subject and give views for and against the proposals so that all views can be looked at dispassionately.  Cllr. R Warmington said that when Orange were invited to the school to discuss the mast they were not keen to attend a meeting with the parents.  Cllr. L Stevens said there was a general consensus that the Parish Council had already made decisions on this subject and she was concerned where this information had come from as she said it is wrong.  Chairman read an extract from the minutes of the 19th November where the meeting with Orange was discussed.    The Town Hall will be booked for a public meeting as soon as possible.  ACTION: CLERK

There was no Police report. 

5. Matters arising from previous minutes:

Page 1 – Blue Bins -  Cllr. O Smith said some are being permanently left on the pavements as a protest.  Since the new scheme started, every Saturday there has been an extra collection for the black bin bags which are mainly in the centre of Clare and should not be out on a blue bin collection week.  Once the bags are full they are being left on the pavements in the centre of  Clare and they are accumulating.  Cllr. Neal pointed out that despite what the publications about collection said, only the bins are being cleared on a Friday with a separate operation on a Saturday to correct this.  If this is to continue Borough should be advising those affected and telling them not to put the bags out until the Saturday.  A letter will be sent to Environmental Health department at Borough to explain about this situation and ask them to clarify with householders in this area.  ACTION: CLERK

Page 6 – Playing Field -  Chairman reported that the 2 committees have now met and are seeking funds and writing to various organisations.  Enquiries are being made of the Football Foundation to see if they are accepting new applications for money and if so an application will be made as they may be able to provide a substantial amount.  The other committee is currently looking at drawing up a brochure and sending it out to prospective investors.

Page 7 – Malting Lane Lighting -   Cllr. Gee said that over the Christmas period the lights in the Country Park were kept on longer than they normally are.  Chairman read out an extract from a  letter from Suffolk County Council Highways Department stating that Jim Nunn has spoken to John Laws about this and he has explained that no lighting is needed after 8.30pm as the park is not in use after that.  Chairman suggested writing to John Laws to ask why the lights were on longer over the Christmas period.  ACTION: CLERK

Page 7 – Traffic Calming – County Cllr. L Warmington said that the Chief Executive of Suffolk County Council, Mike Moore is attending a meeting of Stoke by Clare Parish Council to talk about traffic calming.

Page 7 – Parishioners Comments -  Cllr. L Stevens asked whether the Suffolk County Council monthly report has yet gone onto the website and County Cllr. Warmington said he is investigating getting an electronic copy to be able to do this. 

6. Correspondence:

Jim Nunn, SCC Highways – Regarding the Malting Lane lighting explaining that the lighting in Malting Lane belongs to St Edmundsbury so any requests for additional lighting should be addressed to them.  Letter has already been sent.

Calor Village of the Year – Explaining that the number of entries into this competition has dropped and asking for suggestions for these awards.  Cllr. J Smith explained that they need to express the criteria they have when judging.  A letter will be sent to them to say we are interested and asking for details of the criteria.  ACTION: CLERK

Stop Stansted Expansion Group – Asking if they could attend a Parish Council meeting.  Chairman asked County Cllr. L Warmington for views. He said that a public meeting has already been held when this was discussed in conjunction with a meeting about the Local Plan.  He said this meeting was emotive and people are still concerned although concerns may not necessarily be directly about the airport expansion itself but more about the infrastructure.  There was general feeling that if a further public meeting were to be held it would need to air all views and it was felt that still not all questions may be answered at a meeting of this kind.  County Cllr. L Warmington suggested looking at the white paper as this shows little change to the original document when the expansion plans were first divulged.  Cllr. R Warmington said the Parish Council need to act as facilitators to take forward the views of parishioners so that they can be represented on bigger issues such as Stansted.  Chairman said he could contact Borough for suggestions on who to invite to give views of all sides.  There was a meeting previously held in Haverhill in a similar vein.  Jerry Massey Head of Planning  will be contacted about this.

John Laws – Regarding the Millennium sign.  Explanation of reasons for delay including   Mrs Moore who was given the commission for the sign becoming seriously ill which caused a six month delay but work is now once again progressing with some members of the group working on this project visiting her workshop a few weeks ago to inspect progress and they are now awaiting a call from her to finally inspect the mould before the sign is cast.  He also pointed out that as the group dealing with this is made up of volunteers they are unable to work to deadlines and if this is not satisfactory they would be happy  to hand this project to the Parish Council.

Suffolk County Council-John Laws – Regarding dog by-laws in the Country Park.  In order to amend any by-law specific to dogs being kept on a lead in certain areas there would need to be a re-modelling of an existing by-law and this will be discussed at the next Country Park Joint Advisory Panel meting on 16th April.  In the meantime he will obtain views of local dog walkers and report these to the panel.

Haverhill & District Volunteer Centre – Supplied posters about the need for more volunteers and volunteer drivers and asked for these to be displayed locally which will be done.  

CHOC – Invitation to their annual celebration where members of the CHOC committee will provide refreshments.

B.T. Ross & Co – Application for  change of licensee for The Swan from 6th February.

David Dadd – E-mail sent to the clerk regarding the grit bins on Hertford Road which have now been filled and bringing to the attention of the Council about the Recycling Centre which was overflowing over the Christmas period due to not being emptied frequently enough over busy periods.

CHOC -  Letter of thanks for the £4000 and stating they will endeavour to provide details of bookings and income from these.

David Hatton – Regarding the book he has written about Clare which is available to purchase from Butcher’s.  The book itself has now been transferred to disk with copies being provided to the Parish Church, Clare Priory  and the Ancient House museum.

The Landmark Trust – Stating the dates that the Ancient House is booked for the Parish .  Cllr. Neal asked what this is booked for and Chairman explained this is so that people of Clare can look around the Ancient House for free.

Suffolk County Council – E-mail was received from Jim Nunn regarding the Traffic calming signs stating this had been referred to his colleague for details of cost and then a letter was received from Mr Sampson the Traffic Management Engineer to state that the type of signs currently in Withersfield Road in Haverhill cost approximately £6000 to 7000 each depending on closeness of electrical supply.  These were manufactured by a company called Coeval and installed by St Edmundsbury Borough Council.  Cllr. L Stevens said she is keen to find out more information including investigating whether any money would be available to fund these.  A letter will be sent to Coeval for further costings in detail and once this is done Chairman will investigate funding.  Cllr. R Warmington asked if there were repairs needed who would pay for this.  This can be investigated with Coeval and also with Cavendish Parish Council who currently have similar signs.  Clerk to investigate this.  ACTION: CLERK Cllr. Mison said in Ashley there are some signs which show the actual speed you are doing.

Terry Wheeler – Estimate for repairs to Market Hill bench.  Costs to completely overhaul will be £95.  Acceptance of this quote was proposed by Cllr. L Stevens, seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously.  Cllr. Mison suggested that when we next purchase a bench it may be best to go for one made from recycled materials as they do not rust and are difficult to damage.

Orwell Housing Association – Regarding Rural Housing Seminars being held.

St Eds. B.C. – Sandra Pell – Regarding the Recycling Centre, stating that the blue bin service should alleviate problems by reducing use of the centre.  They have also arranged to have the bins emptied more frequently.  The cleansing operatives will now visit up to 4 timers per week with additional visits made if they are requested.  Borough is also currently seeking additional funding to enable the recycling facilities to be upgraded.  Chairman explained the Borough have just received 4.2 million pounds from central government as they are a leading Council in supporting recycling initiatives and this money is to encourage them to continue with this sort of work.  County Cllr. L. Warmington said the important issue which was brought forward form the last Country Park meeting was the need for a hard standing surface in front of the recycling centre therefore a letter will be sent to Sandra Pell thanking her for her comment but reminding her about this hard standing surface.  ACTION: CLERK
Suffolk Constabulary – Thanks for the donation of £95 to cover the costs of the Crime Prevention Panel’s road show in the Town Hall on 17th January.  They look forward to seeing representatives from the Council on that day.

Suffolk County Council – County Councillor L Warmington read out a letter from himself about the proposed increase in the council tax which is 4.5%.  He is asking for reaction to this especially after the shock of the 18.5% rise last year before he makes his decision on how to vote on this proposal at their budget debate in February.  Chairman said the question had to be asked about what services will be affected.  On the fact of it a rise of 4.5% in comparison to last years large rise is welcomed.  County Cllr. L Warmington said details of services affected are unlikely to be published as it is too complex however there are plans to change procurement arrangements within the Council.

Clare in Bloom -  Invitation to their AGM on Wednesday 28th January.  Cllr. R Warmington asked whether details of those who were willing to stand for their committee has been sent to them.  These nominees were expected to stand from the AGM so clerk said details had not yet been informed to the Clare in Bloom committee.  Cllrs. J Smith, R Warmington and D Neal had agreed to stand but Cllr. Neal is not enthusiastic to do this and Cllr. J Smith said it may be better then to have someone else stand.  Cllr. O Smith will consider standing and before the AGM we will write to Clare in Bloom to state our nominees. 

Suffolk County Council – Accessible and Community Transport Guide Second edition is now available.  We will investigate whether there is a cost for this and if there is not one will be ordered.  ACTION: CLERK

7. Finance:

(a) Presentation of monthly accounts – Finance Clerk explained these in detail and acceptance of this month’s accounts was proposed by Cllr. J Smith, seconded by Cllr. L Stevens and carried unanimously.

(b) Exclusive rights of burial – There were none
8. Committee reports:

a) Street cleaning – Cllr. O Smith reported that she and Cllr. J Smith had had an informal chat with Mr Hines and everything is currently in order.  Some of the Clare in Bloom containers have become a bit worn and the binding is coming off.  Cllr. J Smith said the replacement binding would be cheap to replace but care needs to be taken when removing the old binding as certain solvents are needed to do this so there are health and safety issues.  Borough may be able to give advice about this.  They will be contacted by Clerk and asked to liaise with Cllrs. O or J Smith directly.  The leaves in the alleyway next to The Cock have been dealt with and Mr Hines will keep an eye on this situation.   Cllr. O Smith said regarding the dog bins could one be put on the gate at the bottom of the common?  Cllr. J Smith will contact the dog warden about this.  Mr Hines had said that when he is working a lot of parishioners ask him about litter in the Highfield area.  There does not appear to be a particular problem there it may just be that people see him around so are able to report things to him.  Cllr. J Smith said the dog notice from the cemetery board has been removed but this will be replaced using special screws which cannot be unscrewed.
b) Market – Cllr.D. Neal said there was nothing to  report
c) Cemetery – Cllr. L Stevens reported that she wished to apologise to other members of the cemetery committee as she had been unable to attend the scheduled meeting last Tuesday

I. Tenders for tree work in cemetery – Cllr L Stevens will shortly meet with Cllr. O Smith to work out a schedule of work which tenders are needed for.   

II. Yew Trees – Consider action and tenders -.  Cllr. J Smith said she recently saw a programme about Yew trees in Saffron Walden which were cut down and allowed to re-grow and she wondered if this method could be used with ours.  Cllr. L Stevens said our Tree Officer was not keen on this method but we could find out more from Saffron Walden and then write to the Tree Officer to see if he would meet  to discuss it, however Rev. Rankin also is opposed to this idea.  Clerk to contact Saffron Walden Town Council for more information ACTION:CLERK    
d) SALC – Cllr. P Daniels  had reported in an e-mail to Chairman that there had been no meeting
e) Finance – Cllr. P Daniels reported in an e-mail to Chairman that a meeting will be arranged soon and the main agenda item will be CHOC
f) Website – Cllr. J Smith reported that the website is progressing without problems.  She has tried to purchase  a letter box to put on the notice board for posters and information for the website but so far the cheapest option has come out at £39 which is too expensive so she will continue to look.  There has recently been a meeting of the Clare Business Association and one of the members is investigating making a video of Clare to go onto the website and they are investigating this with Jason Fitzpatrick.   Clerk reported she has received some information about this and will look into it further to ensure the Parish Council have some input into this.  Cllr. Daniels has also provided a lot of information about the Broadband issue to Cllr. J Smith and he has been in touch with Crystal Data who provide wireless communications systems.  Chairman said he has passed Cllr. J Smith’s name to Jim Thorndike at Borough who is responsible for their working party on Broadband so it would be helpful to liaise with him about this.  Cllr. J Smith said there was an article in The Telegraph about Broadband for rural communities and she will put this in the circulation folder.  Cllr Neal said he had also read about a new bandwidth which has recently been released for rural Broadband which appears to be a good technical solution but cost implications are unknown.
g) CLASP – No report
h) CHOC – Cllr. L Stevens reported that she has the details of CHOC bookings etc and will pass these to the Financial Clerk.  Income details will only be able to be provided a month in arrears.  The CHOC AGM will be on April 21st and they are planning another quiz night for later in the year.  There is also going to be an auction later in the year with people providing pledges to carry out certain things.  A decision on what to call this is to be made.  This will be incorporated with food such as sausage and mash being provided and   there will also be a famous person who will be offering something special for auction , details of which cannot be disclosed.  This night will be offered on a pre-ticket sales option only due to having to provide food. 
i) Clare Primary School - School governor’s report – Cllr. R Warmington reported that sadly Mr Pauling is to retire at the end of this school year.  He has worked very hard for the school and this is evident through the good OFSTED report.  They are already advertising for his successor and the County Council are giving a lot of support with this.   Once the short list of candidates is drawn up they will be advised to look at the Clare website to get information about the town.  A question has been raised as to whether the school itself has it’s own website and if not may be worth having something on our website.
j) Borough Councillors report – No report 
k) County Councillors report – County Cllr. L Warmington reported that the Boundary Committee have now reported on changes required which will affect the Clare boundaries significantly.  Kedington will be removed from the Clare Ward and included in Haverhill East and some other parishes including Cavendish and Poslingford will become part of the Clare Ward as well as Wickhambrook and some surrounding areas.  So in effect the Risbridge Ward will disappear.  Final recommendations will be made after March 8th.
9. Planning:

a) SE/03/3986/P – Erection of 15m high telecommunications monopole with 3 no. antennae and 4 no. dishes and associated equipment within a 6 x 6m fenced compound – Church Farm, High Street, Clare – Decision postponed until after public meeting

b) SE/03/3996/P – Erection of single storey extension to side and front – 18 Highfield, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. Mison, seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously.
Borough decisions

SE/03/2827/LB – 20 Market Hill, Clare – Granted
SE/03/3342/LB – Stour House. Clare – Granted

SE/03/3411/LB – 12 High Street, Clare – Refused

SE/03/3425/P – 7 & 7a High Street, Clare – Granted

SE/03/3426/LB - 7 & 7a High Street, Clare – Granted

SE/03/3620/P - 22 High Street, Clare – Granted

TCA03/981 – 22 Bridewell Street, Clare – No objection

10. Borough Expenses – Consider information circulated – Chairman explained that there is the facility for Parish Council’s to make payments to Councillors for certain duties and the Borough recommend £100 per annum for the Chairman.  If any Parish Council wants the Borough Remuneration Panel to consider proposals for different allowances then they would be required to contribute towards the cost of the Borough Remuneration Panel meeting.  Chair suggested that we continue as normal with no allowance being paid to any Councillor and this was agreed by all.
11. Meeting with Richard Livall (Borough Planning Officer) – Chairman reported this was an interesting meeting and several scenarios of where car parks could go were discussed as well as details of the Local Plan.  The suggestion of siting houses on the “green lung” Dalgety land next to the Granary is opposed by Borough on the basis that were this area to be developed it would lead to further development around it which they are keen to avoid as there would be pressure to do this.   Richard Livall suggested one place where a car park could go would be near to Erbury Place on the field behind Church Farm.  This would then be adjacent to the Primary School and the cemetery and would hopefully solve the problems with traffic in Erbury Place and give parents somewhere to park when dropping their children off at school.  He has today looked in detail at the site and suggested it could accommodate 70-100  parking spaces.  He said there would already be road access via Erbury Place and access to the High Street could possibly be via the cemetery drive.  Suffolk County Council and owners of Church Farm and adjoining land would need to be contacted initially to discuss the feasibility.  Possible negative points about this site could be opposition from residents of Erbury Place, loss of Hedgerows (but these could be replanted), and problems with listed buildings in the Church Farm area.  There would need to be further questions regarding costs to build and whether there would be car parking charges as well as who would lead in discussions with landowners.  Cllr. L Stevens asked about the original proposed site at the back of the Swan and Chairman explained the problem would be the cost of a completely new road to that area.  Cllr. L Stevens pointed out that Erbury Place has mainly elderly people living there and the car park may draw people to go up there at night which may cause problems.  Cllr. Mison said the landowner Mr Jacobs may not be keen to sell the land .  Cllr. R Warmington said concerns may also be raised about the numbers of cars using a road close to the school with fumes etc .  Cllr. J Smith said the Clare Business Association is also keen to see a car park and we should consult with them.  Richard Livall was influenced by the recent meeting with the Tourism Officer from Borough where it was stressed that Clare needs a car park to encourage people to visit.  Cllr. Gee said there have also been rumours about plans for a new Fire Station which could free up the existing area.  Cllr. Neal pointed out that if the “green lung” area were developed for houses then there would be a road put in for that and any further road could be developed from there to a car park at the back of The Swan.  Jim Nunn will be asked to provide an estimate of what a new road would cost with the existing arrangements if it were to run from the area by the telephone exchange to the field behind The Swan.  Chairman will also go back to St Edmundsbury and ask them to look again at the “green lung” development option.
12. Churchyard Wall – Valiants have replied to us regarding increased costs for works  Their price will now be £8892 and £8432 for work originally quoted for in October 2001.  It was proposed by the Chairman that this quote be accepted  and Valiants be instructed to start the work as soon as possible once we receive the faculty from the Diocesan office and this was seconded by Cllr L. Stevens and carried unanimously.  Cllr. O Smith pointed out that Valiants had advised they will need a site meeting with Councillors to discuss practicalities of the work and it was agreed that once the faculty is received they will be contacted to arrange this.  ACTION: CLERK

13. Commemorative plaque for Mr DeFlonblanque – Anna Moore had approached the Chairman shortly after Mr DeFlonblaque died and suggested a thank you plaque may be in keeping as he donated a lot of land to Clare during his lifetime including the recent donation of the land adjacent to the Country Park.  Cllr. J Smith said there are already some plaques in the castle wall to the Deflonglanque family and it may be suitable to place it with these.  A letter will be sent to Suffolk County Council to suggest this should be a joint project and ask them for suggestions on sites. 
14. Any other business

Nuttery – Cllr. Mison said the day had gone well and there is now a plan to put a new path in around the pond area which will lead along the right hand side of the Nuttery and to up to the first clearing.  This can be maintained until the next tender exercise for grass cutting in cemetery etc comes up and can then be included as part of that tender.  There will be two further working days there this year and dates will be advised.

Car, Well Lane – Cllr. J Smith reported there has been a car parked on the double yellow lines on a regular basis and sometimes for longer periods – i.e. 2 days over the Christmas period.  This has been reported to the Police but no action has been taken.  It was felt that a parking ticket would be all that was necessary and the Police will be contacted again.  ACTION: CLERK
Trees, Churchill Close – Cllr. O Smith reported these are still overhanging near upstairs windows in this area.  Havebury will be notified.  ACTION: CLERK

Pothole in Callis Street – Cllr. O Smith reported there is a deep pothole near the greensward opposite Ship Stores.  This will be reported to Highways. ACTION:CLERK

Parish Council Dinner – Chairman expressed thanks to Financial clerk for arranging.

Meeting Closed at 9.40pm

Suffolk County Council Update - January 2004

From Cllr of Division

Council Tax 

The county Council is very close to announcing the level of council tax for the next year. A paper will be presented to the Executive Committee on 29th January, which will outline the general situation. A detailed paper will be presented to the Full County Council meeting on 24th February where the final decision will be made about any increase. In comparison with other county councils, Suffolk has received a fair settlement, which will be helped by the extra revenue gained from reducing the discount on Council Tax that second homeowners currently enjoy.  Nevertheless, the money has not been enough to meet demands outright and so the county has made a detailed examination of current budgets. 

Suffolk County Council still rated a 'good’ council


Following an announcement in December, the Audit Commission confirmed the Suffolk CC is still rated a 'good' council according to the Comprehensive Performance Assessment ratings. The CPA is an audit of the whole of the council, looking not only at how individual services perform, but how it all fits together. There are five ratings Excellent, Good, Fair, Weak and Poor. 

The county Council continues to work on an improvement plan with the help of the Audit Commission. A progress report is being considered by the Executive Committee on 13th January.
Funding for roads and public transport announced

Suffolk County Council has received just under £24m to spend on the county’s roads and bridges and public transport next year, which is an increase on last year. Projects include planned maintenance and safety measures on the A140 and major resurfacing and strengthening work on Norwich Road in Ipswich.  A number of bridges will be strengthened in the Halesworth area and safety measures put in place at Brantham rail bridge and Stoke Street in Ipswich. Accident blackspots at Eriswell, Newmarket Clocktower and Sudbury Belle Vue will also be improved.  

£7.5m will be spent on improving public transport and encouraging cycling and walking. Rural areas will benefit from more money for projects to improve accessibility to jobs and services, and reducing the environmental impact of road traffic. Additional funding will be targeted for new footways, cycle schemes, speed management and lorry management. The council has also made a bid for £30m for a new bypass for Sudbury, which was well supported by local people, but this was rejected.

County Hall move to Endeavour House

The move of the main administrative and strategic functions of the County Council to new accommodation is now only a couple of months away. All core staff from County Hall in Ipswich will be moved to Endeavour House in Russell Road Ipswich, which is next to the Ipswich Town Football Club. The project remains on budget and on time. The County Council hopes to take possession of the building early February and to have moved all staff in by the end of April. Contact numbers for staff will largely remain the same and new contact addresses will be publicised soon.

Electric Blanket Testing Programme

Trading Standards and the Fire Service joint project has again been a success in removing a significant number of dangerous electric blankets from Suffolk homes.

573 Electric Blankets were tested across Suffolk in a two-week period. The blankets were tested for unsafe plugs, incorrect fuses, worn out blankets where the elements were exposed and to check if they contained an overheating protection mechanism. 39% were unsafe and condemned on the spot. 12% had minor defects that were repaired.  These figures were identical to those tested in 2002.

However, there were large differences in failure rates between locations. In general, areas not recently visited had higher failure rates which shows that recent years inspections have been successful.

Publicity for the programme in the press and on local radio helped to raise public awareness of the issues surrounding electric blanket safety. There was successful liaison with local councils who provided accessible town centre venues or other support. 

Road Accident figures for 2003 rise

Unfortunately, road accident figures for 2003 show the number of people killed on Suffolk's roads last year has risen. 

59 lives were lost on our roads in 2003 compared to 43 in the previous year, however the provisional end of year figures show that the total number of accidents resulting in serious or slight injuries is likely to be less than last year.  All of this has occurred against a background of 2% growth in traffic.

Reducing the number of lives lost or damaged by road accidents is a top priority for the county council and one shared by the Suffolk Constabulary. Both parties continue to work together to make Suffolk's roads as safe as possible for everyone. It is hoped that the money obtained from government for improving accident blackspots in the next financial year will improve matters.


Proposed Boundary Changes







The Boundary Committee has sent us its draft proposals for changes to the county council's boundaries of its electoral divisions.  As far as the existing Clare Division is concerned they propose radical changes which would put the population up by 17% more than the new county average population per councillor. Kedington and Barnardiston would be removed and join with Haverhill East, and the area would be enlarged to include an extra 10 (Yes 10) parishes, including Cavendish and Wickhambrook.  The rest of Haverhill would have 2 councillors at the expense of the Clare Division.  I hope to send you further details in the very near future and details of how you can comment or object to these proposals. 

